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FROM YOUR PRESIDENTS 
 

Happy Holidays! 
We hope that everyone is enjoying a wonderful holiday 

season. 

Our own Holiday Brunch was a delightful event. It was 

a pleasure to see so many of our members socializing 

and imparting holiday cheer. Many thanks to those who 

contributed their time and energy to the event, as well 

as to all those who brought the delicious food! 

A special thank you to Vicki Bedwell and Teresa 

Libbey who donated the beautiful centerpieces. They 

added such a festive air to the room! 

Of course, the big event, our 100th Anniversary Gala 

Dinner is fast approaching. Invitations are going out in 

the mail, but we have also included one in this 

newsletter. This will be a truly special milestone event 

with music, memorabilia and more. It is the perfect 

event to bring your significant other, adult family 

members, and friends.    

Our January speaker, Dr. Peter Roberts from the 

Goizueta School of Business, will be talking 

about Grounds for Empowerment — a Social 

Enterprise @ Goizueta initiative — who is partnering 

with Nicaragua’s Vega Coffee to provide even more 

economic opportunities for women specialty coffee 

farmers. Don’t miss this chance to hear about what 

some of our business students are doing to improve 

women’s lives. 

Other January events include a board meeting on 

January 8th and Tuesday Tastings on January 15th. 

Looking forward to seeing you in the new year! 

 

 Dee Zesiger and Lex Gilbert 

 
 

 Share the Care for January 
 

 Nicolas House provides safe housing for families 

of any size to keep them intact in a shelter of 

apartment-based setting. 

Needs: Kids’ snacks individually wrapped for 

afterschool and paper products. 

Make checks payable to: Nicholas house, Inc. 

The Ladies from Fulton County CASA were elated 

with your generous contribution of just over 

$2200.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                    Meeting January 22 

Speaker Peter W. Roberts, PhD, Professor 

of Organization and Management Goizueta 

Business School,  

Topic: Social Enterprise at Goizueta – 

Grounds for Empowerment Program-a 

Social Enterpise 

 

Hostesses: Margaret Foust and Bette 

Walton 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

2018-2019 Schedule 

All meetings at 10:00 a.m. at Houston Mill House unless otherwise indicated 

1/8/19  Board Meeting 

1/15/19 Tuesday Tasting (location TBD) 

1/19/19 Centennial Anniversary at Druid Hills Country Club 

1/22/19 Membership Meeting 

Peter W. Roberts, PhD, Professor of Organization and Management Goizueta Business 

School, Topic: Social Enterprise at Goizueta – Grounds for Empowerment Program 

2/19/19 Tuesday Tasting (location TBD) 

2/26/19 Membership Meeting 

Cory Keyes, PhD, Winship Distinguished Research Professor, Department of Sociology, 

Topic: Flourishing: Positive Psychology and the Life Well-Lived 

3/19/19 Tuesday Tasting (location TBD) 

3/26/19 Membership Meeting 

Taina Figueroa, Fellowship recipient 2018, founding President of Emory Latin@ Graduate 

Student Association, PhD Candidate Department of Philosophy 

4/6/19  Scrumptious Saturday at Louise Freer’s house from 11 a.m. to 1 p.m. 

4/16/9  Tuesday Tasting (location TBD) 

4/23/19 Membership Meeting 

Tia N. Williams, ME.d, Program Coordinator, Center for Women, Emory University. Topic: 

Women at Emory Today 

5/7/19  Spring Luncheon (HMH upstairs) 

5/21/19 Board Meeting 

  Summer Tuesday Tastings TBD 

 



  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Request from Teri Hopkin 

Do you know if a member who is ill?  Injured?  In need of a little cheering 

up? A member’s death? Death in a member’s family?  Please contact me so 

that I may correspond with her on behalf of the membership. Reach me at 

thopkin@ aol.com. Please phone or text to 404-617-5172.   Thanks!  Teri 

Hopkin 

Future Field Trip: We have a fun and interesting field trip planned to the SCAD 

FASHION Museum on Saturday, January 12th.  A docent or two will be available for 

us.  Available for viewing now is “Unapologetic Lines”, fashion Illustration by Marc-

Antoine Coulon and “Cinematic Couture” Exhibitions.  We plan to visit at noon and we 

believe individual tickets are $10. or less. 

 Unapologetic Lines                                    Cinematic Couture 

 

 

 

Jackie Walker and Carolyn Arakaki  

http://aol.com/
tel:404-617-5172


  

  

INTEREST GROUPS 

 
Friday Morning Book Club is meeting on Jan 25 to discuss Before We Were Yours by Lisa Wingate. The 

discussion will be led by Margaret Foust at the home of Peggy Brann. contact Margaret Foust 

First Thursday PM Book Club will meet on Thursday, January 10, 2019 at 12:30 pm at the home of 

Margaret Foust.   We will discuss Bee Nahmias' book, Shrapnel in the Piano.   We are delighted Bee will 

be joining us We meet at members' homes, bring a sack lunch, and enjoy dessert after the discussion.   For 

inquiries, please contact Joanie Edmondson  

Contract Bridge group meets the 1st and 3rd Thursdays of the month at the Mason Mill Recreation Center 

(340 McConnell Dr.) from 10:00 AM to 2:30 PM. For more information, contact: Missy Cody or Cathy 

Findley. 

Tuesday Tastings:  meet with friends for lunch at neighborhood restaurants on the 3rd Tuesday of the 

month. contact: Nicole Mills 

 

Lunch and a movie: join members for a movie and conversation 

 

Handwork Group: (Quilting, Knitting, Beading etc.) We meet at 1:30-? PM on the 2nd Thursday of 

each month at Intown Quilters 1058 Mistletoe Road Decatur.  Contact: Barbara Froehlich 

Field Trips: Carolyn Arakaki and Jackie Walker put together several wonderful trips last year.  If you 

have suggestions for field trips this year, please reach out to them. 

The Amani Women Center.  EUWC specifically supports the Sewing Academy whose mission is to teach 

women to sew to promote independence, self-sufficiency and employment. Products are for sale in the 

Amani Store.  This group coordinates donations and contact between the EUWC and Amani.  Contact: 

Mary Emma MeConaughey 

 

 

 

 
New Members 

Misty Haxton, 1715 N. Decatur Road, Atlanta, GA 30322, 404-727-9573, misty.haxton@emory.edu 

Elisabeth (Betsy) Lunz, 1150 Vistavia Circle, Decatur, GA 30033, betsylunz@comcast.net 

Melia Haile, 1142 Sherwood Drive, Norcross, GA 30093, 404-7488558, may.bambina12@gmail.com 

New Phone number: Judy Michna 770-335-0722 

mailto:may.bambina12@gmail.com


2018-2019 EUWC Officers                                                       

PRESIDENTS                                                                         
Lex Gilbert, Dee Zesiger 
 
FIRST VICE PRESIDENTS 
MEMBERSHIP 
Louise Freer, Ann Marie Factor 
 
SECOND VICE PRESIDENTS 
YEARBOOK 
Joanie Edmondson, Susan Neel 
 
THIRD VICE PRESIDENT 
NEWSLETTER 
Barb Froehlich 
 
RECORDING SECRETARY 
Teri Hopkin                  
 
TREASURER 
Martha Catherwood 
 
PARLIAMENTARIAN 
Bette Walton 

 

Committee Chairs 

 
ACHIEVEMENT AWARD 
Sharon Gunn  
 
ARCHIVES 
Cheryl Murphy, Barbara Hund, Carol Penn 
 
ANNIVERSARY CELEBRATION 
Cheryl Murphy NEED 2 MORE 
 
CORRESPONDING SECRETARY 
Teri Hopkin 
 
EGGLESTON       
Kay Nicolaysen 
 
FIELD TRIPS         
Jackie Walker, Carolyn Arakaki 
 
FINANCE   Martha Catherwood, Joanie 
Edmondson, Bette Walton 
 

GRADUATE FELLOWSHIP    
Bette Walton, Barbara Hund 
 
 
HOSTESSES            
Phyllis Gareis, Missy Cody                
 
LONG RANGE PLANNING      
Rosalie Cooper, Joanie Edmondson, Ann Marie 
Factor, Louise Freer, Barbara Hund, Judy Michna, 
Martha Catherwood 
 
 
MEMBER COMMUNICATION      
Martha Catherwood 
 
MEMORIAL LIBRARY FUND      
Cheryl Murphy, Carol Penn 
 
OXFORD LIAISON                                                   
Carol Penn 
 
PHOTOGRAPHY        
Joanie Edmondson, Sharon Gunn, Susan Neel      
NEED AT LEAST ONE MORE 
 
PROGRAM                 
Judith Piat       NEED ONE MORE 
 
PUBLICITY  
 
SCHOLARSHIPS         
Rosalie Cooper, Vanessa Wardi  Co-chairs 
 
SHARE the CARE        
Cheryl  Murphy, Alma Owens 
 
SPRING LUNCHEON 
 
TUESDAY TASTINGS     
Nicole Mills 
 
GRAPHIC DESIGN         
Bev Gunderson   
 
 
WEB MASTER               
Susan Neel 

 

 

 

 

 

Correction to the Yearbook. 

Handwork group meets in the 2nd 

Thursday starting at 1:30 



                                                Holliday Brunch 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Lex Gilbert and Terry 

Bushell from CASA 

 

Joan Edmondson 

 

Judy Michna and Bette Walton 

Cheryl Murphy getting the 

wonderful food everyone 

brought 

 

Carolyn Arakaki and one of our 

guests from CASA 

 

Sue Kahn, Margaret Foust and 

Donna Pollet 

 



                

 

 

 

 



                          

                                    Send RSVP to Martha Catherwood  2911 Galahad Drive, Atlanta, GA 30345 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 

Name    

 

Address, including PO Box    

. 

Telephone    Email     

 

 

Spouse’s Name (if any) Want to be listed in the yearbook?  Yes No    

 

 

Emory Community Affiliation (if any)      If 

you are a new member, may we list your address and phone number in the newsletter? Yes  No    

 

Please complete form and send with your check made out to EUWC for $32.00 ($30 for dues $2 for mailing the 

yearbook) to Martha Catherwood, 2911 Galahad Drive, Atlanta, GA 30345 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

EUWC Membership Form 2018– 2019 

 


